MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 15 JUNE 2010 AT 7.30PM

Present:
Father Harney, Nicola Moorhead, Pat Townley, Laura Twomey, 



Doug Carr.         Minutes: Geraldine Bebb

Apologies:
Mary Barry, Marie Wilson, Maureen Dunlop, Peter Fiddler.

The meeting opened with prayer, led by Father Harney.

Father Harney 

Father asked that, in the event of his being unable to attend any scheduled Core Group meetings, members proceed without him.  It is important to adhere to scheduled meetings as these are arranged several months ahead.  

Also, if any extra-ordinary meetings need to be arranged, would all Core Group members be ready to attend at short notice.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes of Core Group.

Bishop John’s Visit on 31 October: It was arranged that the Core Group will meet Bishop John at the presbytery at 5pm (members may then attend the 6.30 Mass).  If Father Harney needs any further help preparing his records prior to the visit, he will ask members via Geraldine.

Church Porch: For the immediate future, concentrate on improving the altar area and tabernacle.  This is strongly recommended by the Core Group.  

Photographs of Core Group:  These have not yet been sent to school.  Ask Marianne to email them.

Altar Servers: No positive response.  Make another attempt via the weekly bulletin.

Meeting at St Bernard’s School, Rotherham on 19 June:  Six members of the parish will attend, to promote links with the parish.

Matters Arising from previous Minutes of Forum.

The school Easter Egg Raffle raised £120 – many thanks to all who bought a ticket.  The winners were Liam Graham (aged 5), Halle Crofts (aged 4) and Millie Bethel (aged 9).  

Quiz for Christian Aid at St Mary’s: date to be decided.

Sub-Groups: Put on agenda for next Forum.  Note: Rosie Neal will visit the pope as representative of St Ann’s Youth.

Parish Dinner (Come Dine With Me):  Hosted by Mr and Mrs Moorhead.  Joan Barry has offered to help.  Date: Friday 3 September at 7.30pm for a 8pm start.   The menu will be Italian-themed with a vegetarian option.  Help with serving will be needed on the night.  

Any Other Business.

Doug Carr: Scaffolding is needed to carry out some maintenance at St Mary’s.  Laura Twomey offered the use of a scaffold tower – transport will be needed for this.  Add to Forum agenda.

Pat Townley: The Bereavement Group will host a coffee morning during the Summer, to raise their profile.  It was suggested that various parish groups  (Bereavement, Baptism etc) might like a regular ‘slot’ at future Forum meetings.  Add to agenda for Forum.







